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Committee Reports

Membership
Our “Introducing Zonta” night will be held at the Ipswich Health Plaza on 12 October 2006 from 6.15 pm to 7.30 pm. Ipswich Health Plaza has donated the room free of charge.

Maria Stevenson will be speaking to a very professional powerpoint presentation outlining the role of Zonta. This is the night when we will ‘showcase’ Zonta and our achievements to the public. There will be no pressure for anybody to join but the aim is to build up our networking for future sponsorship, any “help” needed and people willing to come to our functions … and some guests may want to join.

Invitations will be issued soon, should you know of anyone suitable to invite. At the dinner meeting I will be asking for volunteers for tea/coffee making/serving and for people to bring food. There is no cost involved for the guests.

Our “new” Zonta members should come along as well as you will learn a lot about Zonta.

Gillian
Status of Women/Service
First and most importantly, welcome to our new member Annette Wood.  Annette will be a great addition to the Status of Women committee in terms of the skills and contacts that she brings to the Club.  Annette and I first made contact through local community events at Karalee many years ago and I am delighted that she has now joined the Status of Women committee.   She will be a great asset on breast cushion making day.  
Speaking of breast cushion day, I understand there has been some debate about the date.  The facilities at the University are available on 1st October or 8th October so could I ask you to consult your dairies and we will finalise the date at our next dinner meeting on Monday 28th August.  
For the Status of Women committee apart from those of us who helped out with the Heritage Tour, it is a relatively quiet time of the year as we gear up for our busy season from October to March.  Our next meeting will be held at Fentons Restaurant at 5.30 pm on 24th August.  

Marie 
August Meeting Details
MONDAY 28th AUGUST
6.15pm for 6.30pm 

at the Ipswich Club
Cheryl Klaasens
Travels with Jaques
IMPORTANT 

Please phone 
Robyn Hargreaves
32889804
if

· you are bringing a guest(s)
· apologies 
· any special dietary requests 
(e.g. a vegetarian meal)
before
7.15 am Friday 25th  
August
REMINDER: If apologies are not received by stipulated time of the meeting week, you are required to pay for the cost of the dinner. The Treasurer will send you an invoice.

FundRaising
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The 2006 Heritage Homes Tour was held on Sunday 23rd July. A beautiful Ipswich winter day with great sunshine and clear skies and two bus loads of eager home visitors.  This year was voted by many as our best tour and certainly things came together well on the day. 

The day is not possible without the generous support of the home owners.  This year we thank June Frank (Dumfries), Celia and Les Thornton (Belmont), Jan and David Martin (Allawah), John Farnbach  (Colthups House), and Helen and John Jackson (Booval House).
The morning tea at Dumfries provide by June and her friends was exceptional and is still being talked about.  It was quite breathtaking to walk on to the verandah to see the bountiful tables of lovely china and scrumptious goodies - a memorable morning tea.  The afternoon finished at Belmont with the friendly hospitality of Celia and Les Thornton and their two children welcoming guests with a glass of wine, nibbles and the friendly warmth of their home.
The day ran smoothly thanks to Bev Johnston’s attention to detail, the day was well mapped out.  
continued Page 3 …
The food part of the day started on Saturday at Kath & my place and finished on Sunday morning with the sandwich making parade.  It was fun and worked extremely well thanks to the many helping hands.

This is going to be a hard act to follow but we are prepared to give it a good go.
Thanks to everyone who played their part of the day.  An excellent example of fun, fellowship and service all combined together.
Pam L
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United Nations 
In coming months the UN Committee plans to provide summaries of the various International Service projects being funded by Zonta during the 2006 – 2008 Biennium. 

The first which will provide support for the REVIVAL OF RURAL COMMUNITY –BASED SELF-HELP INITIATIVES IN SRI LANKA is organized under the auspices of the United Nations Industrial Development Organisation (UNIDO).

FOCUS: Women’s economic self-sufficiency
FUNDING: US$250,000
THE NEED: Disruption of rural and small businesses run by women as a result of the 2004 Tsunami  and long-standing armed conflict between the Sri Lankan Government and rebel groups. This, of course, has a profound impact on whole communities as women have traditionally provided major income sources to sustain their families and in recent years the number of female-headed households has been steadily increasing.
THE GOAL: To improve the livelihood of the communities in the East Region of Sri Lanka severely affected by the Tsunami and suffering from long-standing conflict.
THE PROJECT: Will provide hands-on assistance to women and women’s groups, with the aim of increasing  agricultural productivity and promoting community-based entrepreneurship to revive their socio-economic livelihood. It will focus on developing technical and entrepreneurial skills to help women to increase the quantity and quality of their products and accessibility to local and regional markets. Because many of the women affected are involved in agriculture, women farmers also need to be trained in the improved and efficient use of agricultural tools and equipment and in proactive self-help initiatives for income generation.

The project will be conducted through local agencies such as District Chambers of Commerce and Industry, banks and artisan equipment manufacturers.
IMPACT: It is expected that an estimated 1,500 households will directly benefit from this project, with an indirect benefit through socio-economic linkages for a much larger number of households. At least 50 trainers will be provided and up to 50 women’s groups and cooperatives, each with a membership of 15 -20 women, will be trained in small business development based on agricultural products.

from … Zonta International Foundation, International Service Program 2006-2008 Proposed Projects 
Eirys
Program. 
For our birthday dinner, Monday 25th September, an exciting Indian themed dinner is planned at the home of Jennifer McMahon (13 Kingsmill Rd Coalfalls) with food from (probably) D'arcy's on Doyle. More details, including re "Bride and Prejudice" will be revealed at the meeting Monday night. The cost will be $20 per head, and can be paid at the meeting next. 

Pam van de Hoef

Member News
In the Mayor's Column in the QT, Paul Pisasale mentioned that Sheila Ireland has had 

her first grandchild! 
______________________

Karen Oberg has been on a holiday with her husband, Rob who unfortunately had to be medi-airlifted back to Australia with severe fractured heel bones! We hope his surgery at the Wesley has gone well. 
______________________

Sue Wigley and husband Phil have returned from a driving holiday to Cairns. It was a great way to see our beautiful countryside and they thoroughly enjoyed the experience.
______________________________
Helen Walker is presently visiting daughter Jane in the Red Centre. She hopes to visit Chambers Pillar whilst she is in the area.
______________________________
We send our best wishes for a speedy recovery to Jennifer McMahon who had a fall and badly broke her wrist. All is not lost as she now has the time to sit and enjoy the wollemi pine.

Pine update

The pine has been repotted and some new growth is appearing. It will be planted out in the 
garden as soon as some decent 
rain falls.
______________________________
Some of the highlights of Vicki’s  trip to France are –
· being in a small French village when France won a soccer match in the World Cup series.

· being at the Somme Memorial Service and singing the French National Anthem in FRENCH (Her French teacher would be proud of her.)

· travelling in France and Belgium during their summer and seeing the beautiful flowers.

· walking around Paris for 10 hours. 


From Pam van de Hoef …

In June, I went to Holland, for 2 weeks, alone with my Visa Card. It was to attend a forensic psychiatry conference in Amsterdam, but also to visit  2 dozen or so family members, some of whom I had not met before, as they either had not been born, or had not married into the family the last time I was there. 
It was also to see a favourite aunt who is fighting a losing battle with colon cancer. A marvellous time, even if a mixed bag. As it turned out, the aunt was in reasonable form, 
though another aunt died suddenly while I was there. 

The family was very welcoming, the weather hot, superb and very suitable for cycling, and I made the most  of every opportunity to see the considerable sights, most notably the works of Rembrandt and van Gogh, Rotterdam harbour, and the windmill town of Kinderdijk. 
The chance to see up to 3 World Cup football matches a day live at reasonable hours was a bonus! Against all expectations, Mark, the kids 
and the dogs survived without me, but it was a valuable reminder about the strength of family ties, and the fact the world is very big and small at the same time.







Zonta Events








Date: September 15th 


Newsletter items DUE to 


Joc Steele.  


Phone through your news to Joc on 0421077055 or email her at� HYPERLINK "mailto:


westmoretonzonta@yahoo.com.au " ��


westmoretonzonta@yahoo.com.au �








Date:  September 22nd  -Charity Night


“The King and I” performed by Ipswich Musical Theatre Company


Tickets $25  


Zonta has a block of 50 tickets








Date:  September 25th –


Monthly Dinner Meeting








Date:  October 12th –


Introducing Zonta Night 


6.15 pm to 7.30 pm


Ipswich Health Plaza





ATTENTION – Zontians 


re King and I Tickets





Tickets to the above were inadvertently sold for $15.00 instead of $25.00 at our last meeting. Could people who purchased tickets at the meeting please pay the extra amount at the Zonta August meeting?





There are still 10 tickets that we must sell.





Please contact Jennifer McMahon re tickets.

















IMPORTANT  


Please read the articles sent to you about 





the goals for Zonta International for the next two years


the web registration guide for all members





Vicki at the Memorial to the Australian and British who fought in France during 1917
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